
Visiting Israel this past month was the 
infusion of Jewish peoplehood that I refer 
to as “vitamin I”. From the formal moments 
of expert speakers and visits to projects we 
have funded to the informal encounters on 
the street, it was poignant to witness the 
connections we have as a Jewish people. 

For example, on a bench on the tayelet, I ran 
into former hostage Aviva Seigel, married 
to recently released hostage Keith Segal. 
We discussed the situation, her continued 
advocacy, and her Edmonton connection. I 
jokingly call us the “Shtetl of the North,” but I 
believe our community forms an integral part 
of Canadian Jewry, possesses an ongoing 
legacy with the land and people of Israel, 
and remains connected to the ongoing 
Jewish story.  

As the Jewish Federation CEO, I am 
committed to leading these efforts and 
ensuring that our organization stays at the 

forefront of fostering these relationships. My 
role involves not only overseeing our local 
initiatives but also actively engaging with 
agencies across Canada and Israel. By doing 
so, I can bring back valuable insights, forge 
meaningful partnerships, and advocate for 
our community’s needs on a broader scale. 

As Passover approaches, we remember what 
it means to be Jewish, sharing our past, 
present, and hopes. No matter how you set 
your seder table or what foods are part of 
your seder, reciting the Haggadah connects 
us to Jews throughout the world, Jewish 
people throughout time, and to the land of 
Israel.  

The saying, “Once we were slaves in Egypt”, 
serves as a powerful reminder of the Jewish 
community’s historical struggle for freedom. 
This legacy highlights the importance of 
actively taking part in federal elections; 
every vote helps shape policies and ensures 

all communities have 
a voice. I encourage 
you to volunteer and 
engage with the candidate of your choice. 
All parties need to see and hear from our 
community.  

Numerous opportunities for community 
engagement will arise next month—including 
screenings of the acclaimed film October 
8, participation in Yom Hashoah and Yom 
Hazikaron observances, Yom Ha’atzmaut 
celebrations, and attendance at the 
Edmonton Jewish Film Festival. Together, we 
can build a stronger, more connected Jewish 
community. I invite each of you to join me 
in this endeavor, support our projects, and 
embrace the opportunities that come from 
collaboration. Let us work hand in hand to 
create a brighter future for all. 

Chag Pesach Sameach.  
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Reach out to us on social media or by emailing info@edjfed.org.

Check out our 
community calendar at 
jewishedmonton.org

Your bridge to Jewish Edmonton


